1(’.“"; Health
'{i"s"'w Hunter New England

Chief Executive’s Office

Telephone: 4921 4922 soverwvent | Local Health Network
Fax: 4921 4939
Email: Desiree.Chymiak@hnehealth.nsw.qgov.au

11" March 2011

The General Manager

Port Stephens Council

PO Box 42

RAYMOND TERRACE NSW 2324

Dear Sir

Re: Proposed Health Services Facility (HealthOne)
4 Jacaranda Avenue, Raymond Terrace

Hunter New England Local Health Network (HNELHN) is proposing to develop land at 4
Jacaranda Avenue, Raymond Terrace for the purposes of a HealthOne Facility. The land is
located in the 2(a) Residential “A” Zone under the Port Stephens Local Environmental Plan
2000 (2(a) Zone).

HNELHN has been advised that the proposed development will be permissible with
development consent as a ‘health services facility’ under clause 57 of State Environmental
Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 2007 (SEPP), if the 2(a) Zone is an ‘equivalent’ land use zone to
the R1 General Residential Zone (R1 Zone) identified in the Standard Local Environmental
Planning Instrument (see clause 56 of the SEPP).

To determine if land use zones are equivalent, the ‘relevant authority’ is required to form an
opinion about whether equivalent land uses are permitted in each of the zones. For the
purposes of the proposed development, HNELHN is the ‘relevant authority’ because it is the
public authority proposing to carry out the development (see clause 6 of the SEPP).

| have reviewed the permitted land uses in the 2(a) Zone and in the R1 Zone under the
Standard Local Environmental Planning Instrument. | have formed the view, for and on behalf
of HNELHN, that the land uses permitted in the 2(a) Zone are equivalent to those permitted in
the R1 Zone. This is because a range of residential development (from high density to low
density) is permissible in both of the zones. The similarity between the objectives of the 2(a)
Zone and the R1 Zone also supports that opinion.

The 2(a) Zone is therefore equivalent to the R1 Zone, and the proposed development is
permissible with development consent under clause 57 of the SEPP.

A development application for the proposed HealthOne Facility is enclosed.

Yours sincerely

Michael DiRiénzo

Chief Executive

Hunter New England Local Health Network

Locked Bag 1, New Lambton NSW 2305

Telephone (02) 4921 4922 Facsimile (02) 4921 4939
ABN: 63 598 010 203



